
Minutes of Committee Meeting held over zoom on 14th October at 7.30pm 

Present:  Edward Martin, Amanda Counsell, Ray Hancock, Martin King, Andy Barrett, Matt Lunn, 

Derek Hicks, Stuart Shepherd, Matt Counsell and David Derrick 

 

Matters Arising – there were no matters arising that would not be covered by meeting agenda 

Correspondence: 

From  the Chair of Wellington Cricket Club regarding 15 point deduction received as they were 

unaware of being fined .  Andy Barrett explained to the meeting why the disciplinary had come 

about and confirmed he had written to the club’s league representative with the disciplinary 

committee actions.  He will resend correspondence to the club who clearly had not seen it. 

From Churchill CC  asking for  clarity on how many times a ball bounces and before where for the 

delivery to be legal . The committee will seek guidance from the umpires association and will confirm 

at either AGM or EGM prior to the season. 

 

Umpires – nothing to report 

Final League Tables – accepted by Committee 

Composition of Divisions for 2022 – following the acceptance of 7 new teams to the league for 2022, 

reorganisation of the divisions has been necessary. A subcommittee presented  a new structure  

which was unanimously agreed by the committee and will be shared with clubs following the next 

committee meeting in early November. 

Peasedown St John have withdrawn from the league 

Ray Hancock reported he had contacted clubs regarding dates they cannot play at home and will 

contact clubs again before he begins to write the fixtures.  It was agreed a joint leagues meeting that 

all the leagues will release their fixtures together in mid December  

 

 Edward Martin left meeting , Amanda Counsell took the chair. 

 

Presentation: - Stuart Shepherd reported that currently there are 160 people attending the 

presentation at the County Ground on 29th October.  David Derrick will liaise with Stuart on the 

menu/programme.  A photographer will be in attendance and photos will be available to purchase 

following the event. Stuart shared proposed table plans and the planned running order of the event. 

Raffle prizes have been donated by the cricket ball supplier and it was agreed that money raised 

would be donated to Love Musgrove.  Amanda Counsell will liaise with Stuart regarding the final 

details during the next week. 

 

Cricket Balls – Ray reported he will order cricket balls in Mid November, he will be in contact clubs 

regarding their extra requirements shortly. 

 

Rule Changes – some clubs have sent to rule proposals and the committee are also working on 

some.  All clubs are to be asked to send any rule change proposals by 29th October. 



AGM 2021 to be held over zoom with electronic voting forms on Monday 6th December. 

Next committee meeting to be held on zoom on Wednesday 3rd November at 7.30pm 

There was not any other business or issues raised by committee members. 

 

Meeting closed at 8.45pm  
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